NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING BEFORE THE WEST SIDE HEALTH CARE DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS
A public hearing will be held before the Board of Directors of the West Side Health Care District (“District”) on August 19, 2025, at 2:30 p.m., at 115 Adkisson Way, Taft, CA, to consider the following:
1.	Whether or not the lowest bidder, Memon Builders Inc. (“Memon”), is a responsive and responsible bidder for the District’s Building “A” Remodel and Building Renovation Project; and
2.	The “Formal Bid Protest” submitted by Black/Hall Construction (“BHC”), dated July 30, 2025.
Documentation relating to this matter is available from District’s website at www.wshcd.org.  All interested parties are invited to appear at this public hearing and present testimony concerning the items listed above.  District encourages the submittal of written comments as soon as possible so that those comments may be considered when District Staff formulates its recommendation; however, written comments may be submitted any time prior to, or at, the public hearing.  Written comments may be sent to District at the following address:
West Side Health Care District
Attn.: Ryan Shultz, Executive Director
100 E. North Street
Taft, CA  93268-3606
rshultz@wshcd.org

At or following the conclusion of this hearing, the District’s Board of Directors intends to award the contract to the lowest responsible bidder who previously submitted a responsive bid in accordance with the District’s Invitation to Bid for the Project; provided, however, District reserves the right to reject any or all bids and to waive any irregularities.

